
Surfside Quilters Guild, General Meeting #55
Minutes, Tuesday, November 12, 2013 – 10:00 AM 

San Clemente Presbyterian Church, 119 N Ave De La Estrella, San Clemente, CA 92672. 
Kelly King at the Office: (949) 492-6138 X 34, cell (949) 363-3140, email: Kelly@scpres.org 
Bob Miller (Custodian) cell (949) 606-6773 

10:00 AM – President Vickie Janis welcomed all guests and gave a brief explanation of 
the Fest agenda.  She reminded everyone to turn off their cell phones, park in the north 
lot only, and to check-in. Thanks was given to pianists Jo Hutcheson and Pat McNeil.  A big 
thank you was also given to Barbara Seidel and everyone who had participated in making 
the Fest possible - lunch, door prizes, and set up. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
Bus Trip: Road to California Quilt Show is January 24. 

Monthly Mini, Magazine Recycle Table and Friendship Groups will all return next month. 

Wounded Warriors will not meet in November and December due to holidays.

Philanthropy:  Pick up a quilt to quilt for Philanthropy, practice your free motion 
quilting.
 
Block of the Month:  Odette Osantowski 

Workshops: There will be no workshop this month or in December.  Ami Simms will take us 
fabric “bowl”ing in January.

Programs:Linda Ambrosini
 December – Candy Martin
 January – Ami Simms, Living with Quilts
 February – Cathy Van Bruggen, Applique
 March –  Karen Combs, Optical Illusions

President Vickie Janis thanked all the members who helped with the preparation of the 
food, coffee, and tea at the Hospitality Table and the Fest Luncheon. Everyone was then 
invited to enjoy the lunch.

A special thank you to and introduction of Barbara Seidel, Challenge Fest Chair was given 
for her hard work putting this event together. 
Members in attendance:
Guests: 
New Members:  



Total Attendance today:  
Total Membership:  
 

Adjournment:          pm  

Submitted by 

Connie Veldkamp 

Secretary, Surfside Quilters Guild


